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CONSERVATION ADVISORY WORKING PARTY

Tuesday, 27th February, 2018
Time of Commencement: 6.30 pm

Present:- Councillor Wenslie Naylon – in the Chair

Councillors Gardner and Johnson

Representing 
Outside Bodies

Mr David Broome, Newcastle Civic Society
Dr S. Fisher, Victorian Society
Dr Chris Wakeling

Officers Louise Wallace

Apologies Councillor(s) Miss J Cooper and Turner

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest stated.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 6 February,2018 be 
agreed as a correct record.

3. PREVIOUSLY CONSIDERED APPLICATIONS 

Resolved: That the decisions on applications previously considered by 
this Working Party be received.

4. NEW APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 

Resolved:- That the following observations be made on the applications listed below:-

3 woodland Avenue, Wolstanton  18/00097/FUL

The Working Party has no objections to the extension and link but feels the archway 
should be omitted from the scheme.

Former Orme School, Orme Road, Newcastle   17/00090/FUL & 17/000086/LBC

The Working Party feels that the changes to the scheme are not of any particular 
significance to the special character of the building but that the scheme lacks relevant 
details again, for instance how the floors will cross the windows how any lowered ceilings 
will be dealt with which could be harmful to the character of the building.  The request that 
these details are provided to the satisfaction of the officers before the scheme is 
implemented.

Kidsgrove Scout Association, The Avenue, Kidsgrove  18/00089/FUL

The Working Party welcomed the removal of the existing building but feels that as the 
proposed building will be higher and larger than the existing building, that the rear roof 
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should also be hipped which will also reflect the canal side building.  The drawing looks like 
the brickwork will have a pattern or banding which is unnecessary and that a darker brick 
would be more appropriate for the canal side setting.  It was also noted that downspouts 
had been omitted from the drawing and should be located on the side elevation to the 
building away from the canal and for maintenance and that they should be a matt black 
colour.

5. CONSERVATION AND HERITAGE FUND 

There were no applications.

6. URGENT BUSINESS 

There was no Urgent Business.

COUNCILLOR WENSLIE NAYLON
Chair

Meeting concluded at 7.20 pm


